
We have had our Challenge Partner Review this week and I have been really pleased with how this 

has gone - the teaching and learning has been fantastic, our school looks wonderful and the children 

are superb.  There has been a real energy around learning.  I will provide more information in due 

course.  Have a great weekend all.  Robin 
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Coming up 
Mon 12th March       Camden Music Festival Royal   

   Albert Hall 

Weds 14th March      Foxes to CLC 

Thurs 15th March          2:45 Hedgehogs Class Assembly 

Mon 19th March            RE Day 

Tues 20th March            School Photographs 

          9:30 Foxes Assembly 

Weds 21st March           School Photographs 

                                     Hedgehogs to CLC 

Thurs 22nd March           2:45 Woodpeckers Class Assembly 

Friends of Primrose Hill 
Forthcoming Events  

Our annual Sponsored Bounce will be on 

Tuesday 27th March.   Any money raised will 

go to our Barge Floating Classroom Fund.  Next week 

the children will bring a sponsor form home to collect 

some sponsors for how many bounces they can do, or 

you could just prefer to donate £2. In addition, we will 

be sending home an ‘egg’ template for the children to 

make their own Easter egg design.  Next week your 

child will be given a sheet with an egg on it.  The 

children can decorate it however they like, the bolder 

the better, bring it in along with £1.00 to the class 

teacher on Monday 19th March. There will be one 

winner per class. How exciting, happy creating. 

School Photographs 
Our School Photographer will be coming 

on 20th and 21st March to take individual 

photos of the children.   Nearer the time, once I 

have done a schedule for the two days I will let you 

know which classes are on which day so you can 

plan your outfits. 

Stars of the Week 
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Easter Holidays 

School finishes on Thursday 29th March at 1:30pm 

for the Easter Break. School opens again for the children 

on Tuesday 17th April. 

Staffing 

At the end of term, Rhiannon Beeton will be 

leaving Primrose Hill to take up a new post in 

Islington. Rhiannon has been with us her entire 

career and taught across all phases in the 

school. Rhiannon is taking up a post closer to 

home as an Art Teacher which is something she 

will be brilliant at!  We wish Rhiannon all the best.  We will 

miss her creativity and attention to detail.   

Coffee Morning 

We will be holding an EYFS coffee morning on 

Tuesday 20th March from 9am in the 

community room. If you would be interested 

please come and join us. More info to follow next week. 

We are seeking parents who would be willing to volunteer a 

few hours of their time each week to talk to other parents 

about childcare and services available at our children’s centres 

and nurseries.........  
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Attendance & Punctuality 
Making a comeback from last week so lets 

keep going! 

EYFS: 89.97 KS1 & KS2: 94.27% 

Well done to Hedgehogs and Newts for 
over 95%! 

Lets aim for over 95% next week!  

 

Letter from the Minister of State for Schools Standards 

I have received a letter from  Minister of State for Schools Standard  which I wanted to share with you.  

Please read below! Proud Head Teacher, Robin. 

Chickens 

It's as eggciting as ever back here in the garden. 

The building and digging is coming on a treat. 

The little gardeners have been eggstra busy 

moving soil into the new beds already for 

summer planting. Its nearly done. We cannot wait for the 

grand opening. In other news, we have been scouted to be 

models!! Its true we couldn't believe it either. It must be 

down to our asymmetrical dressing! Two beautiful birds 

dropped by and said that they had heard about us from 

Robin (who's an actual Robin). We did some singing, a bit 

of dancing and we were in! Our photo shoot's next week.  

Have a nice weekend and happy mothers day to all mother 

hens for Sunday. Just think, next time you buy a box of 

eggs look carefully we might be on the front of the box! 

Love Madonna and Cyndi xx 


